
Chairwoman Abrams, Vice Chair Williams, Ranking Member Brown, and Members of the Ohio 

House Criminal Justice Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify as a proponent of HB 

245, the Adult Cabaret Act.  

 

I am a proponent for the passage of HR-245. If this bill becomes law it will help limit the 

accidental or purposeful exposure of minor children to adult sexual acts, as outlined in the bill, 

that would be harmful to them. Their young minds, emotions and spirits were not formed by our 

Creator God to handle such exposure without grave damage to themselves.! If this legislation is 

not passed, I believe that the flood gates will be opened, and the lewd adult sexual acts discussed 

in the bill will will permeate all kinds of locations in our communities. It only takes a small crack 

in the wall for this to happen! Thank you for your service to the citizens of Ohio and your time 

and consideration today of my testimony today in support of HB 245 
 


